

# St. Mary's School

#### 135+ Years of Tradition

400 W. Chatham St., PO Box 860 Metamora, IL 61548 Ph: (309) 367-2528 Fax: (309) 367-2169 www.stmarysschoolmetamora.com

#### **Upcoming**

**Jan. 30:** VB at 4:15 at Washington Central

Jan. 31: Midterms

Feb. 1: Family Dance

**Feb. 3**: VB at 4:15 at

Washington Central

**Feb. 4:**VB at Limestone at 4:00

**Feb. 6:** VB at L-W at 5:30

**Feb 8;** VB 7<sup>th</sup> grade tourney at L-W

Chess Tournament

#### BINGO/Chili Supper

**Feb. 7:** Conference Spelling Bee at 9PM at Washington Central

**Feb. 10**: VB at R-B at 4:00

**Feb. 11**: VB at Rankin at 4:00

Scho Bo vs Germantown at 3:30

**Feb. 13**: VB at Brimfield at 5:00

Scho Bo at St. Pats at 4:00

**Feb. 15**: VB 8<sup>th</sup> tourney at L-W

Feb. 14: 11:30 Dismissal

– School Improvement
Day

Valentine's Parties at 10:00

Feb. 17: No School – President's Day

**Feb 19** Scho Bo vs Riverview at 4 pm

Restaurant Night at Kouris 5-930pm

Feb. 26: Ash Wednesday

Mar. 6: End of 3rd

## The E-Falcon Newsletter

Jan. 30, 2020

#### **Empower Illinois Scholarship**

Families with an annual income of up to three times the federal poverty level may qualify for scholarship to attend St. Mary's School. Reservations for the 2020-21 school year are open on January 15th. For more information visit: empowerillinois.org/student or contact the school (309-367-2528) during regular school hours.

#### **Dinner/Auction**

The St. Mary's Dinner Auction is our largest fundraiser for the school and so much fun! Save the date for Saturday, March 14th! To volunteer or donate, contact Christen at henbycm@gmail.com

### Pancake & Sausage Breakfast

St. Mary of Lourdes Men's Pancake & Sausage Breakfast will be Sunday, Feb. 9, from 7:00 am to 12:00 noon To order sausage, please contact Bill Kessling at 309-645-7795. Sausage is \$3.00 per pound (Bulk or Link) Last day to pre-order sausage is February 2.

#### Lunch Menu

(Subject to change)

All lunches include milk (Feb. 3-7)

- Mon., Feb. 3 Corn dogs, French fries, peas, mandarin oranges
- Tues., Feb. 4 Tacos, corn, peaches
- ❖ Wed., Feb. 5 Chicken noodle soup, string cheese, Goldfish, pears
- Thurs., Feb. 6 Hamburger, chips, broccoli, mixed fruit
- ❖ Fri., Feb. 7 Cheese pizza, carrots, pineapple

#### **Sports Update**

Athletic Banquet date is set so please place on your calendar now to attend this special evening to celebrate all the accomplishments of our students in extracurricular activities Wed., May 13, 2020. This is open to 5<sup>th</sup> - 8<sup>th</sup> grade extracurricular students and their parents.

**Boys Basketball:** The 7<sup>th</sup> grade boys completed their season Monday night in semi-final regional action. The 8<sup>th</sup> grade boys begin regional action on Sat., Feb. 1 at 9:00 am at St. Jude Dunlap. Good Luck Falcons! For all the details go to www.iesa.org.

**Archery:** Congratulations Tommy Casey and Claire Noe on their performance this past weekend at the Jefferson Jaguar Schweighart Shootout in Champaign. Tommy shot a 268/300, which placed him 4<sup>th</sup> out of 74 sixth grade boys and 61<sup>st</sup> out of 427 overall in the boys division of 4<sup>th</sup> through 12<sup>th</sup> grade. Claire shot a 246/300, which placed her 12<sup>th</sup> out of 71 sixth grade girls and 151 out of 402 overall in the girls division of 4<sup>th</sup> through 12<sup>th</sup> grade.

#### **Spring Cleaning!**

Do you need a good home for some Legos. Mrs. Cowling is looking to expand her art program with Lego building projects. Just drop off in the office. Thank you for thinking of St. Mary's.

#### **Prizes Needed**

St. Mary's PTO is hosting a Chili/Bingo supper on Saturday, February 8 and we are needing bingo prizes. Some examples of prizes being collected are cans of soda, candy, a teddy bear, costume jewelry, books, bottles of Gatorade, cans of soup, gently used items you may have at home that you no longer need, etc. Please send the prizes to school with your child anytime between now and February 6. The classrooms have plastic totes in which the prizes can be placed in. Thank you for your support. St. Mary's PTO.